

## 2021-708-FOI Request - Numbers of vaccinated and unvaccinated staff (Internal review)

Dear Jack,

Thank you for your email dated 25<sup>th</sup> January 2022 where you requested an internal review for 2021-708-FOI Request - Numbers of vaccinated and unvaccinated staff.

In response to the queries laid out in the FOI, please see the attached spreadsheet with a breakdown of numbers by staff group.

## Caveat

The responses have changed significantly between now and the initial response.

The initial figure submitted took out long term sick and maternity, these figures now have come straight from the available BI dashboard on ESR so included these groups hence the increase in headcount.

We do not have details of staff bookings as they may be booked in at vaccinations centres other than the Trust and we do not collect bookings data.

In addition, we are not collecting details of staff that have had their third booster dose, as this is not required under the Vaccination as a Condition of Deployment (VCOD) regulation.

Finally, the process of verification is still taking place with individual staff so we will not have a definitive position until this has been completed and analysed.

If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Department. It would be helpful to quote the above reference number in any future communication.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to The Chief Executive, Bolton NHS Foundation Trust, The Royal Bolton Hospital, Minerva Road, Farnworth, Bolton. BL4 OJR.



If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner. Generally the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Bolton NHS Foundation Trust. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire. SK9 5AF.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright Design and Patents Act 1998. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication requires the permission of the Trust. You must ensure you gain the Trust permission before reproducing any third party information.

## Yours sincerely,

Information Governance Department
Informatics Building
Opposite N Block
Royal Bolton Hospital

® 0120<del>4</del> 390861

\* FO|@boltonft.nhs.uk

Our Bolton NHS Foundation Trust values